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Follow-up email to staff about a colleague’s or pupil’s serious illness
Adapt this template in line with what you’ve agreed with the affected person or their family, e.g. in terms of how much information they’re happy for you to share. Send the email to staff after you’ve first told them of the illness in person. 
Note: If the affected person or their family ask you not to share any details, or news of the illness at all, you’ll need to make a judgement call and find a balance between respecting their wishes, and supporting your staff and preventing harmful speculation. See our article for more advice on how to strike the right balance. 
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Dear colleagues,

I know that news of [name]’s illness came as quite a shock to some of you. I wanted to follow up to let you know how we’re going to move forward as a community.
I know you’ll want some details about [name]’s situation right now.

[Insert brief details of cause of illness, whether the person is hospitalised and their present condition – as permitted by the person or their family]

We’ve been in contact with the family to express how sad we are about this news and to offer our support. Understandably, the family is still coming to terms with what’s happening and appreciates having some privacy for now. I’d ask you to refrain from contacting [name] or their family at this time.

I’ll update you on [name]’s condition as and when I have news to share. We don’t want to put more pressure on the family during the difficult time, so I’ve arranged to get updates from them [details of how often you’ve agreed with the family to get in touch], but I do ask for your patience and understanding if things change.

[Insert the following 2 paragraphs if the illness is related to coronavirus]

I’m sure that as worried as you are about [name], there may be some of you that are also worried about your own health and that of your family. If you have any concerns, please come and talk to me if you want to discuss this further.
I also want to remind you [insert relevant details from your school’s risk assessment for staff and pupils relating to coronavirus].
[All schools insert the following]

If you’re beginning to feel overwhelmed or like you just need to talk to someone, please don’t be afraid to ask for help. You can come to me, or you can [insert details for designated lines of support, e.g. crisis or bereavement team, HR department, occupational health, etc.]

There are also other organisations you can reach out to if you want to have a confidential chat:
	Organisation
	Contact information

	Mental Health Foundation

Provides information and support for anyone with mental health problems or learning disabilities
	Website: www.mentalhealth.org.uk


	Mind

Mental health charity
	Phone: 0300 123 3393 (Monday to Friday, 9am to 6pm)

Website: www.mind.org.uk

	Samaritans

Confidential support for people experiencing feelings of distress or despair
	Phone: 116 123 (free 24-hour helpline)

Website: www.samaritans.org.uk

	SANE

Emotional support, information and guidance for people affected by mental illness, their families and carers
	Website: www.sane.org.uk/support


We’re all going to get through this together.  Thank you for your help and understanding at this difficult time.
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	Get the knowledge you need to act at thekeysupport.com/sl
> Logins for all your leaders, at no extra cost
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